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METROPOLITAN COUNCIL 
390 North Robert Street, St. Paul, MN  55101 
Phone (651) 602-1000  TDD (651) 291-0904 

 
 
DATE: December 22, 2010 
 
TO:  Metropolitan Parks and Open Space Commission 
 
FROM: Jan Youngquist, Senior Planner-Parks (651) 602-1029 
 
SUBJECT: (2010-xxx) Grand Rounds Missing Link Regional Trail Master Plan, 

Minneapolis Park & Recreation Board (Referral No. 20523-1) 
 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
The Metropolitan Parks and Open Space Commission (MPOSC) reviewed the Grand Rounds 
Missing Link Regional Trail Master Plan at its meeting on December 7, 2010.  A point of 
discussion was the way in which the amount of land that would be eligible for acquisition 
reimbursement using regional parks funding would be determined.  The staff report proposed 
that future reimbursements be based on a 100 foot strip of right-of-way (ROW) through the 
parcels that were identified for acquisition along the preferred route for the parkway and 
regional trail. 
 
The 100 foot ROW was proposed to offer a similar trail experience as St. Anthony Parkway 
Regional Trail, the segment of the Grand Rounds that connects to the Missing Link at its 
northern terminus.  The proposed 100 foot ROW is narrower than other regional trail corridors 
in the Grand Rounds Scenic Byway, including Victory Memorial Parkway and Minnehaha 
Parkway.  Both of these regional trails have varying widths including areas that are more than 
300 feet wide. 
 
The Commission expressed concerns that the 100 foot ROW may include the parkway that is 
proposed in the master plan and that regional parks funding should not be spent for 
transportation purposes.  
 
MPOSC tabled taking an action on the master plan until its January meeting.  Staff was asked 
to examine options for cost sharing related to land acquisition for the regional trail corridor. 
 
 
OPTIONS 
 
Option A—Future regional parks funding for land acquisition should be related to the 
proportion of the site used for the regional trail, based on a strip of right-of-way not to exceed a 
width of 68 feet. 
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The master plan included a typical cross-section for a 100 foot right-of-way, assuming that the 
regional trail would parallel the parkway.  This cross-section is depicted on the following 
graphic: 
 

 
 
Within this 100 foot ROW, 32 feet is dedicated to the roadway—there are two 12 foot travel 
lanes and an 8 foot wide parking lane.  There are separate pedestrian and biking trails, which, 
along with the associated greenspace, comprise 68 feet of the corridor.   
 
Option B—Future regional parks funding for land acquisition should be related to the 
proportion of the site used for the regional trail, based on a strip of right-of-way not to exceed a 
width of 50 feet. 
 
In response to the MPOSC discussions and to Option A, Councilmember Wulff suggested that 
the ROW eligible for regional parks funding be based on a maximum corridor width of 50 feet, 
since a municipality typically owns ROW outside of the paved roadway area.   
 
The Minneapolis Park Board response to these options is included in Attachment A. 
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